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James A. LaCoursiere Jr. was elected 
National Commander of The Ameri-
can Legion on Aug. 29, 2024, in New 
Orleans, during the 105th National 
Convention.  
 
An Air Force veteran, LaCoursiere has 
been a longtime field representative 
for the American Legion Department 
of Connecticut’s Soldiers, Sailors and 
Marines Fund, which financially as-
sists veterans and their families in 
need.  
 
LaCoursiere has held many leadership 
positions at The American Legion 
post, department (state) and national 
levels. He is a member of American 
Legion Post 91 in Moosup, Conn.  He 
has also served as a national vice com-
mander, Connecticut state commander, 
and chairman of the national Legisla-
tive Commission.  
 
As national commander, LaCoursiere 
is strongly committed to raising 
awareness for The American Legion’s 
Be the One mission to prevent veteran 
suicide.  

January 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
National 

Commander 
 

James A. 
LaCoursiere Jr  

19th District 
Next E-Board meeting  

Wednesday February 5th 
Whittier Post 51 

Palm Park—Palm Room 
5703 Palm Ave,  

Whittier, CA  
 

General District Meeting 
Wednesday January 8th 

Lakewood Post 496 
5938 Parkcrest Street,  

Long Beach, CA  
 

 Meetings start at 7:00 PM 

The New Year is upon us 
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Fernando Gallardo—Commander  

Good morning Comrades,  
 
I would like wish a Belated Merry Christmas and Happy New Years day to you 
and your families.  
 
 
So December 31, 2024 has passed. All of the Members that didn't renew their 
membership are now no longer in good standing at thier post. Let's contact them 
and see if they would like to renew thier membership.  
 
 
American legion Area 4 and Area 6 will be having a Revitalization on January 11, 

2024 at Montebello Post 272 from 9am to 1pm. I would like to see who is available to assist with the Revi-
talization.  
 
 
Fleet week May 23-26 2025, is a go. I am going to need District 19 members to volunteer and assist with 
Fleetweek. I am going to have a Spreadsheet on our next District 19 meeting in Lakewood Post 496 so I can 
have you sign up to help out on one of those days.  
 
 
The Department of California Chaplin Zoom meeting is scheduled for Tuesday January 21, 2025 from 6pm 
until 8pm. Here goes the User I.D 992 9594 7456 and password is 150568. So can you please pass this in-
formation to your Chaplins.  
 
 
I would like to thank, Area 4 Vice Commander Ray Gard, District 19 1st Vice Commander Karl Wil-
bert,  Lakewood Post 496, Commander Jim Stewart, and Battleship Iowa Post 51 Adjutant Carlos Portillo 
Jr. for helping me out, Christmas morning and visited the Disabled Veterans in the Spinal ward and gave 
them a Merry Christmas card that were done by elementary students from Long Beach, and Whittier and 
Middle school students from South Bay. 
 
 
I attended Leland A Cupp Post 341 , Montebello Post 272 and Norwalk Post 359, Christmas toy giveaway.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Fernando Gallardo 
District 19, Commander 
Rivera Post 411 
213-925-8927 
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Comrades, 
 
We begin a new year, and as we have seen in the past, most resolutions are already on shaky ground. 
That does not mean that we should stop making them. These are made with great intent to take a new 
direction to help make our lives better. Even if they morph into something less grandiose, progress is 

still made towards a goal. 

Let's “resolve” to increase our numbers, help veterans in need, hug our loved ones more often, or do 
whatever you feel is needed to make life better.  

It is a new year, so let's be optimistic and continue with the four pillars that the American Legion was 

founded on; Americanism, Children and Youth, Veterans Affairs and Rehabilitation, and Veterans 
Employment and Education. 

 

Happy New Year 

1st Vice Commander—Karl Wilvert 
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NEED REPORTS ABOUT YOUR POST ACTIVITIES!!!!! 

Just Sayin 

2nd Vice Commander—David DeMoss 

Comrades, 

Per previous reports, the casino trip is in the planning stages,  the bullet thermos's are 

being priced between three different sources.  

VA&R Breakfast will be Jan 19th at Norwalk Post 359. See Page 5 

The raffle is currently being offered. See Page 7 for info 

3rd Vice Commander—Available 

 

 

 

WANTED:  

Legion member willing to help veterans obtain the help they need!!  
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December 26, 2024 

Since the last report, the following events have been recorded and archived for the good of the Le-
gion.  Please see Page 14 for Aerospace Commission Newsletter. 

December 7, 2024, Attended the LACC Tamale Festival at Abraham Lincoln Post 241, Buena Park, 
CA.  Although smaller than past events it was a good turnout, with tasteful tamales. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
     L/R: Jennifer McMullen, Cmdr Nick Rosa (Standing), Mel McMullen  
 
Link to full photos set   https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBUgxi 

December 8, 2024  Attended a banquet in honor of the 82nd Anniversary of the Flying Tigers of the American Volunteer Group, 
a unit of the Air Transport Command (ATC), during WWII, to provide Chinese military with fuel, arms and essential supplies.  
They flew from Dinjan, India to Kunming, China over Himalayan Mountains (called “The Hump”).\ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand Ballroom at the Sheraton San Gabriel, California 

Honored guests at the banquet were Mr. Mel McCullen, age 99, and his wife, Jennifer, age 100.  Mr. McCullen was an original 
member of the Flying Tigers, serving as a machine gunner attached to the AVG. He completed 95 missions into China and back. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

L/R: Jennifer McMullen, Cmdr Nick Rosa (Standing), Mel McMullen 

Historian—Fred Schacklett 

https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBUgxi
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Attending on behalf of the American Legion were Nick Rosa, Department Commander, L. Ray Gard, Area 4 Commander, Rich-
ard Ramierez, Department Sgt-At-Arms, Fred Shacklett, Department Historian, J. R. Duarte, Department Membership Director, 
Scott Sinclair, Department Asst. Parliamentarian, and Manual Vital, past LACC Commander. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

L/R: American Legion contingent, Scott Sinclair, J. R. Duarte, L. R. Gard, Richard Ramierez, Manuel Vital and Fernando Gallardo  

 
Photos of the Flying Tigers event are archived at this link  https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBUAR5 

 

December 14, 2024  I participated in the 2024 Uptown Whittier Christmas Parade with members of Whittier Post 51.  This par-
age had over 100 entries and was larger than past parades.   The parade route is approximately 1.2 miles long along Greenleaf 
Avenue in Whittier. 

Bryon Hobbis, the post Finance Officer, was the stand-in for post Commander, Gil Palmer, who was unable to attend.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Whittier Post 51 banner was carried by the local scouts.  

Historian—Fred Schacklett  (Continued) 

https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBUAR5
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Members of Whittier Post 51 at the 2024 Whittier Christmas Parade.   

L/R: Jean Carrillo, Byron Hobbis, Mike Panteleon, Frank Ventura, Norm Chavez, Diana Palmer, Dennis Knight, Scott Frees, Nick Rangel, and Louie Adame 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

View down Greenleaf Ave during the 2024 Christmas Parade. 

 

 

Link to photos from Whittier Christmas Parade:  https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBV6p6 

My plans are to continue to follow and record American Legion Facebook postings from around the District and the Department 
of California.  Saved 28 postings this past month. For inclusion in the history book. 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday season. 

 
Respectfully, 
Fred Shacklett, Historian 

Historian—Fred Schacklett  (Continued) 

https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBV6p6


8  

 

 “Noisy 19th” 

District Breakfast 

Sunday, January 19
th 

10:00 am 

 

Donation: $12.00 

Sausage 

Eggs/OmeletTEs  

Pancakes 

Orange Juice

Coffee 

 

 

 

50/50 

Proceeds will be donated to VA&R 

(Veterans AFFAIRS and Rehabilitation) 

 

District 19 Commander Fernando Gallardo 

Hosted by Norwalk Post 359 – 11986 Front Street, Norwalk CA 
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Breaking down the number of veterans in the 119th Congress   By Leo Shane III  

When lawmakers convene the 119th Congress on Friday, the group will boast 100 military veterans among their members, the largest such cau-

cus in eight years.  

Sixteen new veterans will join 84 incumbent members of Congress with military experience, but that total will drop by two within days of the 

start of the new legislative term. That’s because two veteran members are headed to the executive branch in the next few weeks.  

Ohio Republican Sen. JD Vance is set to leave his Senate seat to be sworn in as vice president on Jan. 20, and Florida Republican Rep. Mike 
Waltz has been tapped to be President-elect Donald Trump’s national security adviser.  
 

Still, even a one-person jump in the number of veterans in Congress is significant, because an increase in members with military backgrounds 

has only happened four times in the last 50 years.  

Because of their backgrounds, veterans serving in the House and Senate are often seen as critical to discussions of military operations and veter-

ans benefits. But the number of veterans in Congress has declined almost steadily since the mid-1970s, as the military shifted from an end 

strength of largely drafted individuals to an all-volunteer force.  

In 1973, only one in every four members of Congress had never served in the military. In 2025, about one in every six members will be veterans.  

Here’s a look at the incoming class, by the numbers:  

• Nine women veterans will serve in Congress in 2025, the largest total in history. 

• The group includes 28 Democrats and 72 Republicans. 

• Congress will have 46 Army veterans, 25 Navy veterans, 16 Air Force veterans and 13 Marine Corps veterans. 

• About one-third (31) began their military careers after January 2000. Twenty-one started before 1980. 

• Twenty veterans will serve in the Senate, and 80 will serve in the House. 

• Texas has the largest caucus of members with military experience (11), followed by Florida (9) and California (7). 

https://www.militarytimes.com/author/leo-shane-iii
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/election-2022/2022/11/09/after-election-wins-the-number-of-vets-in-congress-is-going-up/
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2024/11/05/how-veterans-are-faring-in-the-2024-election/
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2024/12/04/donald-trump-taps-jd-vance-advisor-as-next-army-secretary/
https://www.armytimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2023/02/23/lawmakers-accuse-army-of-ignoring-woke-policies-that-hurt-recruiting/
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 Noisy 19th VA&R Raffle 

For 2024/5 the 19 District is raffling off a 

unique poker  chip set.  The chips are illus-

trated in this flyer.  

Help our district assist veterans and their 

families with direction and guidance in ac-

quiring benefits they have earned. 

 

You donation of $5 will get you 1 ticket in 

this raffle.  

Get 5 tickets with a $20 donation. 

 

The set contains the following: 

• 300-Piece Poker Set 

• Aluminum Carrying Case 

• Casino Chips 
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 New District 19 Pin and Sticker 
By Fred Shacklett 

After too many years of not having a pin, our Department Historian, Fred Shacklett, has designed a new Noisy 19 collectable 
lapel/hat pin and a sticker.  Yes, he is also a graphic designer.  

 

The pin is approximately 1 ¼ inch wide.  Made of polished brass, with dark blue background color.  The pin has a double rub-
ber clutch on the back and won’t stain your cover or suit lapel.  

The sticker is 3.00 inches wide, with yellow and blue colors on an adhesive back. 

If you would like to have one of these collectables, come to a Post 51 meeting or a District 19 meeting  

You can get both pin and sticker for $5.00. 

 

IN MEMORY OF PAST DEPARTMENT COMMANDER AUTREY B. JAMES 
 
With a saddened heart I inform the Department of California that our 105th Department of California Commander, Autrey 
James, transferred over to Post Everlasting on Saturday, November 9th. Commander James was an inspiration to us all in many 
ways and many encounters. Please keep his family in your prayers as they prepare for Commander James’ celebration of life.  
 
Sam Flores Department Adjutant 
 
Autrey B. James died November 9, 2024 at the age of 62. He was a Persian Gulf War Coast Guard Veteran and a member of 
Post 161 with 20 continuous years of membership. 
 
Condolences may be sent to his wife, Mari James, at 5004 Morgan Way, Antioch, CA 94531-8412. 
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Views of Christmas 
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Some Fun for all 
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Warren Upton sits for a portrait with his daughter Barbara Upton on Nov. 26, 2021. (Shae Hammond/Bay Area News Group via AP)  

 
Warren Upton, the oldest living survivor of the 1941 Japanese attack on Pearl Harbor and the last remaining survivor of the USS 
Utah, has died. He was 105.  
 
Upton died Wednesday Dec 25th at a hospital in Los Gatos, California, after suffering a bout of pneumonia, said Kathleen Far-
ley, the California state chair of the Sons and Daughters of Pearl Harbor Survivors.  
 
The Utah, a battleship, was moored at Pearl Harbor when Japanese planes began bombing the Hawaii naval base in the early 
hours of Dec. 7, 1941, in an attack that propelled the U.S. into World War II.  
 
Upton told The Associated Press in 2020 that he had been getting ready to shave when he felt the first torpedo hit the Utah. He 
recalled that no one on board knew what made the ship shake. Then, the second torpedo hit and the ship began to list and cap-
size.  
 
The then-22-year-old swam ashore to Ford Island, where he jumped in a trench to avoid Japanese planes strafing the area. He 
stayed for about 30 minutes until a truck came and took him to safety.  
 
Upton said he didn’t mind talking about what happened during the attack. Instead, what upset him was that he kept losing ship-
mates over the years. By 2020, there were only three crew members of the Utah still alive, including himself.  
 
There were an estimated 87,000 military personnel on Oahu on the day of the attack, according to military historian J. Michael 
Wenger. After Upton’s death, there are only 15 still alive.  
 

By Audrey McAvoy, The Associated Press  

Oldest living survivor of the attack on Pearl Harbor dies at 105 

https://www.militarytimes.com/veterans/military-history/2024/12/07/how-recovering-a-japanese-zero-at-pearl-harbor-added-to-its-mystery/
https://www.militarytimes.com/veterans/military-history/2024/12/07/could-a-young-army-pilot-have-prevented-the-pearl-harbor-tragedy/
https://www.militarytimes.com/veterans/military-history/2024/12/07/so-this-is-war-a-young-marines-account-of-days-before-pearl-harbor/
https://apnews.com/article/health-california-coronavirus-pandemic-8e9483351f1464edb72035e7241c1dea
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Go to either Apple App or Google Play  

Search for Legion + 
 

END ZONE BRIEFS 

THE AMERICAN 

LEGION 

T h e  F l a s h  

“Still and Forever  

Serving America” 

Check us out on 

19th District Face book 

On the Web page 

Under Construction 

Deadline 

25th of month 

Comments/suggestions 

welcomed 

  

19th District Flash Editor 

 

Karl H. Wilvert 

21905 Badeau Ave  

Carson. CA 90745 

720-840-5578 Cell 

E-mail: karl.wilvert@yahoo.com 

 


